

29 June 2020

Amy S Van Wey Lovatt

Email: fyi-request-12926-75699f72@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Amy

Official information request W20-462

I refer to your official information request dated 30 May 2020.

Request:

Request 1:

Thus, I respectfully request that your DHB make ALL of your DHB policies, protocols and best practice documents publicly available.

While on the face of it, my request may seem like a time consuming task; however, this should not be the case. Currently, DHB policies, protocols and best practice documents are held electronically and are available on your DHB intranet (employee access only), and in many cases, there are already hyper-links between policies, protocols and best practice documents. Thus, in order to change the setting to the policies, protocols and best practice documents from private (intranet and employee access only) to public ought to be accomplished by a click of a button (or, at most, a line or two of code). Upon completion, I respectfully request a response with the website address to the DHB policies.

Request 2:

Is your DHB laboratory and radiology departments, or the agencies your DHB has contract out pathology and radiology services, IANZ accredited?

Request 3:

In the event that your DHB, or the agencies your DHB has contracted out pathology and radiology services, is IANZ accredited, I respectfully request ALL of the documentation submitted to IANZ for accreditation by your DHB (or contracted agencies) be made publicly available upon your DHB website (or as a link to your contracted agencies website). Again, while this may appear to be a daunting task on the face of it, this information ought to be in electronic form and have been collated prior to submission to IANZ. Thus, again, my request ought to be accomplished by a click of a button or at most, a few lines of code to link the website to the appropriate folder on your internal systems.

I make these request in order to save time, energy and financial resources. By making the requested information publicly available, the DHB will not need to spend valuable time and resources in answering repeated requests for policies, protocols and best practice documentation, and will help your DHB become

compliant with Ministry of Health Standards (such as HISO 10064 and 10029) and legislative requirements, such as those described in the Health Information Privacy Code 1994, Health Act 1956, and Health and Disability Commissioner (Code of Health and Disability Services Consumers' Rights) Regulations 1996.

Response:

The information you have requested is below.

- There are no plans to publish all our policies, protocols and best practice document on our website.
 Doing so would take considerable time and resource, and we do not consider the information of public interest as the documentation would lack individual context for the general public.
- 2. WrDHB Radiology department is not IANZ accredited, however any service providers we contract are IANZ accredited. We contract our laboratory services to Wellington SCL which is IANZ accredited.
- 3. We have no plans to publish any documentation that has been submitted to IANZ. The information provided to the certification agency is substantial and only has relevance to that agency for that purpose. Also, the only aspect of accreditation that is of public interest is whether or not it has been given.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Wairarapa District Health Board website no less than one week after the response has been provided to you. Any personal or identifying information will be redacted from any response published online. The DHB will endeavour to resolve any concerns you should raise but, subject to any legal grounds for withholding, ultimately reserves the right to publish any information.

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact:

Caroline van Deventer
Communications Administrator

Email: caroline.vanDeventer@wairarapa.dhb.org.nz

Ph: 06 946 9800, ext 5840

Dale P. O

Yours sincerely

Dale Oliff

Chief Executive